



MINUTES OF THE LARAMBA LOCAL AUTHORITY HELD IN THE
CENTRAL DESERT SERVICE DELIVERY OFFICE ON TUESDAY, 3
MARCH 2015 AT 2:04PM

ATTENDANCE AND APOLOGIES

Present:

Local Authority Members

Irene Floyd (Chairperson), Huckitta Lynch, Ron Hagan, Deb Williams, Peter Stafford, Elwin Daniels, and Clayton Martin.

Councillors

Cr Adrian Dixon (President)

Absent

Cr James Glenn, Cr Marlene Tilmouth, and Cr Benedy Bird

Apologies:

Nil

ACCEPTANCE OF AGENDA

4.1 ACCEPTANCE OF AGENDA

SUMMARY: The agenda of this Local Authority meeting is being tabled. Local Authority members decide whether they wish to accept the agenda as it stands or whether they wish to make changes.

RESOLVED (Adrian Dixon/Ron Hagan)

That Local Authority make changes to the order of the Agenda for the meeting.

CODE OF CONDUCT MATTERS

5.1 CODE OF CONDUCT

SUMMARY: A code of conduct has been developed for Local Authority across Central Desert Regional Council based on the Regional Council code of conduct.

RESOLVED (Adrian Dixon/Irene Floyd)

The Local Authority (LA) note the code of conduct.

CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

6.1 CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

SUMMARY: Local Authority is to consider the unconfirmed minutes of the Previous Local Authority meeting.

RESOLVED (Peter Stafford/Ron Hagan)

That Local Authority note and confirm the previous meeting minutes.

ACTIONS FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

7.1 LOCAL AUTHORITY ACTION ITEMS

SUMMARY: Attached is the running list of Local Authority action items as reported to the Regional Council.

RESOLVED (Adrian Dixon/Elwin Daniels)

That Local Authority note that progress reports on actions from the minutes of previous Ordinary Council meetings be received.

7.2 REPORT FROM REGIONAL COUNCIL

SUMMARY: Council decisions on recommendations made in the last Regional Council Meeting are attached in the 'Plain English Summary'

RESOLVED (Adrian Dixon/Peter Stafford)

That Local Authority accept the report from Council on decisions made in the last Regional Council Meeting.

7.3 SLING SHOTS IN COMMUNITY

SUMMARY: Council discussed the issue of sling shots being used in community and have sought advice in how to appropriately deal with the issue going forward.

RESOLVED (Irene Floyd/Huckitta Lynch)

Local Authority note and accept the advice from Council that all staff and community members be advised that any person observed to be in possession of a sling shot is referred to police.

COMMUNITY REPORTS

8.1 COUNCIL SERVICES REPORT

SUMMARY: The community report is provided by the Regional Service Manager at every LA meeting to provide information to members.

RESOLVED (Adrian Dixon/Ron Hagan)

That the Local Authority (LA) note the Community Report.

8.2 FINANCE REPORT

SUMMARY: The Finance Report outlines the budget for the community and details works expenditure as required in the community.

RESOLVED (Peter Stafford/Irene Floyd)

That Local Authority note the attached Finance Report.

8.3 NIGHT PATROL REFERENCE GROUP

SUMMARY: The Community Services Manager provides an update and profile on the operations of Night Patrol to the Local Authority for their input and feedback if any.

RESOLVED (Adrian Dixon/Clayton Martin)

That Local Authority notes the update on Night Patrol and provides feedback.

GENERAL BUSINESS

9.1 ANNUAL REPORT & ANNUAL FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

SUMMARY: The Local Authority is asked to receive and note the Annual Report and Financial Statements for the financial year.

Lar001/2015 **RESOLVED (Huckitta Lynch/Clayton Martin)**

That the Local Authority receive and note the Annual Report along with Financial Statements for the 2013/14 financial year.

QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS

10.1 QUAD BIKE USAGE IN COMMUNITY

SUMMARY: Quad Bikes are being used within the community and it has been brought to the attention of the Local Authority to discuss appropriate use of such vehicles.

RESOLVED (Deb Williams/Peter Stafford)

That Local Authority discuss the use of Quad Bikes within the community.

10.2 DRINKING WITHIN THE COMMUNITY

SUMMARY: A question raised by Member Ron Hogan regarding drinking on community.

Lar002/2015 **RESOLVED (Irene Floyd/Deb Williams)**

That Local Authority discuss the drinking happening in the community.

QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC

11.1 ROAD SIGNAGE

SUMMARY: A questions raised by a member of the public, Jamesie Stafford regarding road signage within the community.

Lar003/2015 **RESOLVED (Irene Floyd/Deb Williams)**

That Local Authority recommend the Council investigate options for road signage within Laramba with a focus on road safety.

PETITIONS AND DEPUTATIONS

12.1 STRONG WOMEN'S GROUP

SUMMARY: Caitlin O'Conner is from the Laramba Clinic and will discuss with the Local Authority the 'Strong Women's Group' within the community.

Lar004/2015 **RESOLVED (Clayton Martin/Elwin Daniels)**
That Local Authority note and discuss the deputation from Caitlin O’Conner regarding the Strong Women’s Group.

QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS

QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC

PETITIONS AND DEPUTATIONS

Deputation from Deb Williams regarding the Arm Tour Project.

The meeting terminated at 3:58 pm.

THIS PAGE AND THE PRECEEDING 3 PAGES ARE THE MINUTES
OF THE Laramba Local Authority Meeting HELD ON Tuesday, 3 March
2015 AND CONFIRMED Tuesday, 28 April 2015.

Chairperson